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Minutes of November 9, 2009 Meeting at Academy Building

Commissioners present:  James Jurney (JJ), Sharon Hughes (SH), Suzanne Pelton (SP), Ellie Geller (EG), Olga Weiss (OW).

Volunteers present: Jim Biancolo (JB)

Guests present:  Judy Moss, Caroline Rochebratte, Lynne West

Meeting called to order at 4:00 p.m.

Minutes of October 12, 2009 meeting approved (SP to send instructions to OW and JB for submitting minutes to Town Hall).

Status since meeting occurred:  SP provided instructions as follows.  Agendas and minutes go to Marie (known as Claudie) Duby, Clerk/Treasurer at clerktreas@townoflenox.com
Old Business

Brochure for Plaque Project:  JJ has a volunteer that will take pictures for us to be used with the improved brochure layout that he is working on.  He also indicated there is a 20% off sale for printing brochures.

SP would like to get four plaques ordered from Bob Leonard.  Commissioners indicated they still needed to do research to confirm their year built dates.  No due date was established.

Village Street Signs:  JB reported that Linda Messana of the Village Improvement Committee (VIC) indicated that there are no plans for the VIC to review street signs for the Village Improvement Project until after the first of the year.  She also indicated someone had to request the VIC to hold the review.

Status since meeting occurred:  We still have not heard from Mark Forant regarding obtaining samples of the sign lettering he could provide.  JB will call Mark since this is the time frame he previously indicated his foundry would become less busy.

Village Kiosk:  
Most of the meeting was spent discussing the kiosk.  Our three guests were strongly opposed to having any kiosk and they thought its style was more suited to a mall than a historic village.  They felt it was better to have tourists enter shops to ask directions.  They also thought the village was small enough to be easily navigated and if necessary village maps were available throughout the village.

The commission mostly agreed with the guest’s sentiments.  JJ indicated that the commission was generally opposed to a kiosk and if one had to be installed, the current planned kiosk was inappropriate.  He also felt that since a proper kiosk review process had not been conducted, the commission had a good chance to influence kiosk design at the Planning Board (PB) kiosk review scheduled for the following evening.  JB reviewed four charts he prepared and the commission agreed they were suitable to present at the PB review.

It was agreed a letter should be sent to the PB expressing the commission’s concerns about the kiosk design and the review process conducted to date.  JB to draft the letter and provide for review the following morning. 

Status since meeting occurred:  Ralph Petillo (Chamber director) still needs to be contacted to get his input regarding expanding the number of businesses on the village map.  JB did not have any success trying to identify the artist who prepared the map.

Web Site:  Not discussed.

West Street:  The commissioners signed a letter to be sent to the Board of Selectmen expressing the commission’s concerns about the West Street re-construction project.  Preferences more suited to the landscape are for asphalt rather than concrete sidewalks and to have the sidewalks vary in width and have a meandering pattern.

Status since meeting occurred:  OW met with resistance when trying to get a petition signed for asphalt sidewalks but it appears the BOS are currently leaning toward asphalt if the width stays at the presently planned six feet.

New Business:  OW indicated there are Community Preservation (CP) funds available for which the commission should apply.  SP indicated updating historic district surveys and conducting a survey of damage at the Church on the Hill cemetery are candidate tasks.  The cost of an inventory of the cemetery and an evaluation of restoration cost will be about $40,000.  The cost to complete an inventory of the historic district, which is well begun, seems a good candidate for these CP funds.

OW to check on amount of funds available and SP to determine what tasks can be done with available funds.  SP agreed to write up an application to the Community Preservation Committee which has a deadline of 5 PM on 1/7/2010.

Status since meeting occurred:  OW told SP that Mary Albertson thought that the amount of CP funding available was in the $15,000 to $20,000 range.

SP indicated that the deadline for Mass Preservation Project Funding (MPFF) letter of intent is in December and she will see if a prior year’s letter can be updated for use this year.

JB will try to gather information on what it would take to have an approach for developing a central database of all historic district properties.  Focus should be on database software, information content, location, relation to existing MACRIS database, etc.  SP to contact Gretchen Schuler for advice on best property survey update methods.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Olga Weiss and Jim Biancolo

Temporary Secretaries
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